
Friday 21st June 2024 
 
Dear Parents and Guardians,  
 
We are in full Summer events mode this half term! The whole school Marathon took place on 
Wednesday this week and was completed with huge smiles, boundless energy and fantastic 
adult support from family members. It is a special event as the whole school can join together 
and it was wonderful to see the older children helping and running with younger members of 
Penpol; real team spirit! 
If children wanted to work out their personal distance, the route was 350m. 

 
 
 
Billy has also been running for an important cause outside of school and 
completed the 5k Rainbow Run at the weekend helping to raise £500 with Team 
Wendron. Well done Billy, what an amazing acheivement and you completed 
the whole 5K, awesome! 
 
There are also lots of exciting trips and visits planned as well this half term. Year 2 

have been to the Maritime museum this week and it looks like lots of fun was had! All the trips 
are organised to support the learning in the classroom. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Hayle Carnival is this Saturday and the classes have been busy making various 
sea themed creations. Taking part in community events is an important part of our 
ethos and we would love to see as many children, and parents, as possible join 
us. All children taking part must be accompanied by an adult. We are meeting at 
5.30pm in the recreation ground. We look forward to seeing you there! 
 

 
Our Summer Fair is taking place on Friday 5th July. We have lots of exciting 
games and stalls this year. The fun starts at 3.30pm and will finish at 
5.30pm. Please come and join in and lets hope the sun will be shining on 
us! 
 

 
In the near future we will be publishing dates for parent workshops run by 
Cornwall Council Adult Education Services. We will have a new programme 
of 'family learning' courses starting in the new academic year - relaxed, 
informal sessions for parents and carers to attend here at the school 
based on topics to help you support your child's learning and 

development. Some sessions will be parents and children together, some will be just for 
the grown-ups. 
The service work with parents to deliver interactive workshops which develop language, 
literay and numeracy skills. Please keep your eye on future newletters to find out more. 
 
 

We are delighted to be working with the PINS (Partnership for Inclusion 
of Neurodiversity) project. The deadline for the parent/carer survey has 
now been extended to Friday 5th July. If you do have a few moments 
to complete it, we would be very grateful.  Thank 
you: https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/PINS-Parent-Carers-Survey. 

 
 
 
Our Crofty Education Trust consultation survey is also still live. Please 
do visit https://forms.gle/YMiKLYaNiLQsABwL8. To share your views. 
Thank you! 
 
 
Thank you for all your support and I hope you have a fabulous weekend.  
 
Tiffany Pope 
Deputy Headteacher 
 tpope@penpol.cornwall.sch.uk 
 


